Annual Report for PLD 2008-2009

Overall goals and responsibilities

OLA's Public Library Division (PLD) was established "to promote public library service and development, to promote the potential for increasing cooperation among public libraries, to represent the interests and concerns of public libraries in relation to the Oregon Library Association and the Oregon State Library….” Chapter 13.021 Public Library Division Board Bylaws

Specific objectives and goals for 2009

· Develop pre-conference and sessions for the 2009 OLA Conference in Salem, OR

· Revise the “Governance” section of the OLA Public Library Standards and start the “Technology” standards

· Revise the PLD by-laws

· Participate in the HOLA mentoring project at 2009 conference

· Identify and give out the OLE’ award at conference

Progress & Accomplishments

PLD was the sole sponsor of a pre-conference and four sessions, plus co-sponsored four sessions at the OLA conference.  The sessions were successful but the pre-conference had low attendance, most likely due to the economy.  The low attendance resulted in the main presenter not attending but the substitute presenters and program were readily accepted and all attendees were happy with the pre-conference.


Marian Thomas, Deschutes Library, was the 2009 OLE’ Award winner. 

The PLD banquet at the OLA conference was a success with Marc Acito providing the evening’s entertainment.

The Governance standard for the OLA Public Library Standards was revised and approved at our annual general meeting in April 2008.  It will be presented to the OLA board in August 2009.

An ad hoc committee is being formed to work on the Technology standards.


The PLD by-laws were revised and approved by the membership at the OLA business meeting, April 2, 2009.  Over 25 members attended, making it one of the most highly attended meetings over the past few years.

Todd Dunkelberg, Carol Uhte, Su Ikeda, and Reita Fackerell served as HOLA mentors for the 2009 OLA conference.  Reita Fackerell was our representative on the HOLA committee.


Over the year the board’s enterprise fund increased from $6000 to just over $8000.  


Three new Directors-at-Large were elected in July: Ted Smith, Newport Public Library; Victoria Oglesbee, Multnomah County Library; and Su Ikeda, Creswell Library (elected for a second term)

Goals and Activities for 2009-2010


Since the enterprise fund has increased by $2000, the Board is planning two new programs for the coming year.  One is to offer two $500 scholarships to PLD members in order to attend the Public Library Association Conference in Portland, March 23-27.  The other is that an all-day low-cost program for library staff called the Technology Petting Zoo to be held at the Tualatin Library on November 13.  
Other comments


2008-09 PLD board was made up of the following people:


Chair

Robin Beerbower, Salem Public Library


Chair Elect
Todd Dunkelberg, Deschutes Public Library System

Past Chair
Carol Uhte, Multnomah County Library 


Secretary
Steve Skidmore, Siuslaw Public Library District


Director at large 1#
Abigail Elder, Multnomah County Library


Director at large 2#
Su Ikeda, Lane Library District




Director at large 3#
Reita Fackerell, Seaside Public Library
Director at large 4#
Colleen Winters, Forest Grove Library
As of August 2009 the Public Library Division has 179 members.

